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NEWS-
u.s. Senator 
Bob Dole 
(R.-Kans.) New Senate Office BuUdlng, Washington, D.C. 20510 (202) 22>6521 

FOR IW1EOIATE RELE.O..SE CO~T/\CT: JI\~IET A~l!JERSmJ 
t10rli)AY, FEBRUARY 9, 1976 

STATE OEPARn1ENT ASSISTING M·1ERir.MS IN GW\TEf·1A.U\ 

Senator Bob Dole has received assurances from the State Department that 

maximum efforts are being made to assist Americans nO'It in Guatemala. In addi-

tion, the State Department says it will contact medical doctors in Kansas and 

elsewhere who have volunteered their services to the earthquake victims in the 

Central American nation. 

Dole's office has been told that the American Embassy is broadcasting a 

call for all Americans in Guatemala to report on their \'lhereal:>outs and well-heino. 

Embassy officials in Guatemala City cable to Washington several times a day, 

giving the names of Americans repo~ting in, and the name and phone numher of 

relatives in the United States who are to be contacted. 

Persons in the United States wishing to determine the status of friends 

or relatives believed to be in Guatemala may call the Guatemalan Disaster qe­

lief Task Force at the State Department. That number is (202)632-9785. Per­

sons encountering any difficulty in gettinq throuqh to the State DP.partment may 

contact Senator Dole's Washington office at (202)224-65?.1, or any Kansas office 

of Senator Dole. 

Dole said the State Department is sendino one lono cable to the .A.merican 

Embassy in Guatemala City each evening. General messages to Americans believed 

I to l)e in Guatemala may be included in that cahle, Dole said. 
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